July 1, 2020

President Wahlig called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. Attending via teleconference were
President Wahlig, Vice President Selman, Members Adams, Carpenter and Poor. Also attending
was Superintendent Matt Hanna, Event Coordinator Nina Burlingame, Ashlee Hoos from the
Herald Republican, Chief of Police Stu Hamblen and State Farm Agent Nate Lauer.

The minutes of the June 3, 2020 meeting were approved pending grammatical errors by Member
Adams and second by Vice President Selman.

OLD BUSINESS

Covid-19 Update — Shoups/Duraclean has been fogging the park restrooms on Monday and
Friday mornings. Commons Hall will be fogged on weekends before and after reservations. Our
staff is deep cleaning the restrooms as well. Superintendent Hanna said that the parks have been
busy and getting good use.

NEW BUSINESS

Nate Lauer w/State Farm- Nate asked the board if he would be able to host a public movie night
before kids went back to school. The Board agreed that because we were canceling all of our
events in July and August that we would not allow public events to take place. He also asked
about hosting a Customer Service lunch at the Selman Timber Frame. The board decided that
because this would be a more private event, he could do this only if he rented the pavilion and
signed all of the documents necessary. President Wahlig asked how he planned on implementing
the social distancing guidelines. Nate stated that he would submit a plan if this event happens.

Chief of Police Stu Hamblen- Hamblen asked the Board for a decision on the August 22, 2020
Dog Day in the Park event and 5K. Event Coordinator Burlingame suggested that we can do this
run without the vendors and activities after the run. She also talked about a “virtual 5k" that
other organizations were doing. The Board decided that this event would be canceled for now
but that we would discuss at a later date.

Tree Memorial Ceremony — Event Coordinator Burlingame asked the Board when they thought
they might want to host this event. The Board agreed that we would keep waiting in hopes of
hosting it later in the fall. They agreed maybe October.

Programs — There was discussion about hosting Yoga in the Park and Pickleball classes, but it was
decided that we would cancel these programs for the remainder of the summer; July — August.
Discussion about canceling the rest of events hosted or partnered with the Angola Parks
Department happening in July — August, The Board voted to cancel.

Hubie Ashcraft Concert — The Board decided to cancel all events being hosted in the parks for
the remainder of July and August. This determines that the Hubie Ashcraft concert that was
planned for August 14, 2020 would be canceled.

No further business, meeting adjourns at 11:15 AM.
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